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Europédisches Parlament

Der Generalsekretar

Ms Beate GMINDER
Secretary-General, European Ombudsman

1, Avenue du Président Robert Schuman
F - 67000 STRASBOURG D 102252 07.04.2017

Subject: Your letter on guidance for interaction with interest representatives

Dear Ms Gminder,

I have taken note of your letter of 14 December 2016 asking the EU institutions to comment
on the draft practical guidelines, by which the European Ombudsman intends to provide EU
staff members with recommendations regarding interaction with interest representatives.

In response, | observe that the draft practical guidelines address in an easily accessible way
the obligations set out in Title Il of the Staff Regulations concerning interactions between
public officials and interest representatives.

Parliament is looking forward to the final version of the guidance to be adopted by the
European Ombudsman.

Yours sincerely,

Klaus WELLE



